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Brothers and Sisters, 
 

By the time you receive our spring newsletter, the Alleluia balloon will be safely tucked away into its box.  

It will not see the light of day until Easter morning.  Over the years boxing up the “A-Word” has become a 

beloved tradition at Good Shepherd.  I’m not sure who looks forward to it more … the children or adults…

or me! 
 

This tradition is not something we invented at Good Shepherd.  On Transfiguration Sunday (the Sunday 

that bridges the seasons of Epiphany and Lent), Christians throughout the centuries bid a temporary fare-

well to this word of praise.  In 1296 Bishop William Duranti said it this way, “We part from the Alleluia 

as from a beloved friend, whom we embrace many times and kiss on the mouth, head, and hand before we 

leave him.”   
 

I like to think of it as a kind of fast.  We omit it from our liturgy.  Ross is careful to pick hymns that don’t 

use the word and we refrain from celebrating baptisms and weddings.  Our altar will be bare - no flowers - 

and the music will be subdued.   During Lent on Wednesday evenings, we share a simple meal of soup and 

bread with our brothers and sisters in Christ and then we worship in the sanctuary using the “Holden 

Prayer Around the Cross.”  During the service, you will have an opportunity to come to the front of the 

church, light a candle, and pray.  Many of our members have found this service to be very meaningful.   
 

We don’t do all of this because we are pretending that Jesus is crucified and dead.  We know that Jesus 

lives - even during Lent.  It is worth noting, that the Sundays in Lent are not actually counted in the forty 

days of Lent.  These Sundays are considered “little Easters.”  Yet there is a sense in which - as with  

Christmas decorations - we need to give things a rest.  After Christmas, we put the lights, creches, and  

ornaments away.  We know where they are and we anticipate putting them up again - at the right time.  

The same is true for Lent.  During this season we put away the Alleluias.  We know where they are and we  

anticipate bringing them out again - at the right time.  When we put something familiar away for a season 

and bring it out again it is “new” again, isn’t it?  Taking a rest from something gives shape and rhythm to 

life, to worship and to relationships - even to our relationship with God.    
 

And so during this season of Lent, I invite you to join the saints throughout the ages by observing a holy 

Lent. 

 
Yours in Christ, 
 
 
 
 
Pastor Julie DeWerth 
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MARCH OUTREACH—UPPER MERION COMMUNITY CUPBOARD 

The March Outreach funds will support the Upper Merion Community Cupboard. Founded 
in 2018, the Upper Merion Area Community Cupboard (UMACC) is open to anyone who 
lives within the bounds of the Upper Merion Area School District and is hungry or food  

insufficient.  The UMACC is a collaborative and empathetic community response of our schools, municipalities, 
businesses, communities of faith, and caring neighbors.  Our hope and goal is to strengthen our most vulnerable 
neighbors through food supplementation.  The UMACC is located in the Valley Forge Presbyterian building  
(191 Town Center Road, KOP).  Checks may be made payable to Good Shepherd and placed in a pew envelope marked “Outreach.” 

 MAY OUTREACH—BABY MANNA 
 

 Each year 12,000 babies are born into poverty in southeast Pennsyvania.   
Many of these infants are reared by caregivers who are unable to nurse.  Tragically,  
during the first year, many caregivers are unable to afford infant formula and resort to 

diluting formula with water, introducing cow’s milk too early, or starting babies on solid foods prematurely.  Consequences 
of this type of malnutrition are often devastating and permanent, affecting the babies’ physical, mental and social growth.  
100% of the money received from the annual Baby Manna collection is used by Philabundance to purchase infant 
formula and baby food.  Baby Manna raises funds to purchase infant formula and baby food for babies born into poverty 
in our five county Philadelphia area.  Checks may be made payable to Good Shepherd and placed in a pew envelope marked “Outreach.” 

        APRIL OUTREACH—CHRIST THE KING DEAF CHURCH 
 

The April Outreach funds will support Christ the King Deaf Church. Christ the King Deaf Church is a small deaf  
congregation meeting at Calvary, West Chester and St. John's, Mayfair. Ten years ago they began a human services  
program to reach the most vulnerable people in the deaf community.  This includes Sensory Support Services for 
the DeafBlind, classes and wraparound services for refugees/immigrants from 13 countries, support for inmates and  
returning citizens, classes for intellectually and developmentally disabled, and more. In 2019 they served 271 individuals 
and need to raise 66% of their funding to support operations and services.  Their pastor, Rev. Beth Lockard, preached  
at a midweek Lenten service a number of years ago. Checks may be made payable to Good Shepherd and placed in a pew envelope 
marked “Outreach.” 

THANK YOU FOR A SUPER  
SOUPER BOWL SUNDAY! 

 

The response was fantastic!  
$812.00 and many canned goods were 
collected on Sunday, February 2nd. 
Your participation in this annual  

outreach is appreciated! 

 

                                                             GIRL SCOUTS                                    
will be recognized on Sunday, March 8th 
at both services. Special patches will be 
given to the participating Scouts. 

 

 

Registration has begun for the 2020-2021 
school year. Classes are available for  
children ages 2 through 5.   
Contact Diane Smith at 610-265-0733 
for more information. 

PRESCHOOL 
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     EASTER FLOWERS  

This is a wonderful way to honor or remember someone at Easter.  Envelopes for the  
Easter Flowers are posted on the bulletin board in the Narthex. Please include the names of the 
people you would like to remember or honor. The cost of each plant is $10.  Envelopes may be 
placed in the offering plate. 

The Music Ministry of Good Shepherd The Music Ministry of Good Shepherd The Music Ministry of Good Shepherd The Music Ministry of Good Shepherd     
    

As we enter Lent, the music at Good Shepherd will take a more somber and reflective 
tone; allowing us to reflect and pray upon our lives as we prepare for the joy of Easter 
Sunday.  
 

For our Wednesday evening services we’ll be using the beautiful Holden Prayer Around the 
Cross Liturgy as a way to focus our prayers as we turn towards Holy Week. As always, 

there will be special musical offerings each week provided by members of Good Shepherd.  
 

I am excited to announce that The Chancel Choir will again present a cantata over the course of Holy Week. “Worthy is 
the Lamb.” In this season we find Jesus gathered with His closest followers in an upper room for the Passover feast as 
they recall the miraculous Passover of their ancestors. At this meal they are witnessing a foretelling of what in a manner 
of a few short hours will become a reality: Jesus will become their sacrificial Lamb. This cantata will tell the story of 
God’s plan to deliver all people from the clutches of sin and death. The choir will present this cantata in segments; begin-
ning on Palm Sunday, continuing on Maundy Thursday and Good Friday, and concluding on Easter Sunday. So, be sure 
to attend all of our services during Holy Week so you won’t miss any of this great story and music. 
 

For sure….you will NOT want to miss Good Shepherd’s Palm Sunday service this year! We will be presenting a drama 
that takes place on the Sunday of the Passion. Its purpose is to allow us as worshipers to discover our own rootedness in 
the drama, which is Christ's - so that the Passion Story may no longer be mere story for observance, analysis, learning or 
history; but rather so that it embraces us, names us and becomes our own story. This drama will have no “audience” or observ-
ers. All will be actors. We hope this will be a unique worship experience for you. 
 

As always, if you would like to join the choir or music ministry for the Easter Season – I have music and a seat 
JUST FOR YOU! Come and speak with me after worship, and we’ll discuss how to get you plugged in! 
 

It’s going to be a great season of meaningful music here on the hill, and as we enter Lent consider the text of hymn, “The 
Glory of These Forty Days” (ELW 320, verses 1 & 4)  
 

The glory of these forty days we celebrate with songs of praise; Christ, through whom all things were made, himself has fasted and has prayed. 
Then grant, O God, that we may too return in fast and prayer to you. Our spirits strengthen with your grace, and give us joy to see your face. 

 

Yours in Song,  
Ross 

Mary Hunter Scholarship 
 

Established to honor her memory, this scholarship will be available to any graduating high school senior and/or 

Good Shepherd Seminarian who is a confirmed member of our congregation. 
 

Please watch the weekly bulletin in the month of March for eligibility requirements and how to apply!   
The application deadline is Sunday April 5th. 
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Monday’s at Good Shepherd  
 

First Monday of  the month is Pub Theology at 6:30 P.M.  
March 2nd, April 6th  and May 4th. 
 

Second Monday of  the month is Committee Meetings  
If  you serve on a committee please check with your committee  
chairperson to see if  your committee is meeting.  
March 9th, April 13th and May 11th. 
 

Third Monday of  the month is Council Meeting at 7:00 P.M. 
March 16th, April 20th and May 18th. 
 

Book Club will meet on Monday, March 30th (The Giver of  Stars by Jojo Moyes) 
We will meet Wednesday, April 29th and Tuesday, May 26th in the church library.  
Please see future bulletins for book titles. 

     ANNUAL CONGREGATION MEETING 
 

 The annual meeting was held on January 26th.  Following the luncheon, which was hosted by the  
Fellowship Committee, the business meeting began.  The reports of all of the church committees were  
reviewed.   The newly elected council members are Peter Fleischer and Tim Glickman.  The 2020 budget was 
reviewed and approved.  If you were unable to attend the meeting and would like a copy of the annual report, 
please contact the church office at gskopstaff@verizon.net.  The 2020 Council has met and was organized as 
follows: 

 Ivana Anderson, President—Evangelism 

Ed Price, Vice President—Finance 

Daniel Pirani, Secretary—Memorials 

Karen Lehman, Treasurer 

Marilynn Anton—Fellowship  

Peter Fleischer—Worship and Music 

Tim Glickman—Outreach 

Sue Groff—Christian Education 

Theresa Haenn—Stewardship 

Lisa Hand—Personnel   

Dennis Hosgood—Property 

Cathy Reilly—Preschool  

Andy Restad—Youth 

2020202020202020    

Council members’ names appear  
in bold print and are a liaison to  
the committee which appears  
next to their name. 
The Council will be installed at the  
10:45 AM Worship Service on   
March 22, 2020 
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Amy Leuthard Richard, Stephanie, Landon Lutz 

Sandra MacBeth Stephanie Buda 

Shelagh, Emily, Nate Wagner 

Myrtie Musetti 

Don and Jeanette Nazaryk 

Ed (Donna not pictured)  
Aubrey and Elijah Bradley 
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GOOD SHEPHERD BLOOD DRIVE  
Friday, March 20, 2020.  2:00–7:00 P.M. 

   

 We are in search of some ‘new blood!’  We ask that you consider becoming a blood donor and if you are not 
able, perhaps there is another family member, neighbor or friend,  who you know that may be a willing donor.  Please 
do not wait to be called to volunteer!  There will be sign-up opportunities in the church Narthex soon.   
  Kendra Thomas is coordinating this event.  Thank you for considering this vital outreach!   
    If you have any questions please email the church office at gskopstaff@verizon.net 

   Spring Meal Ministry Opportunities 
We are stepping up to meet the need for more meals for those who are food insufficient in Nor-
ristown.  Our challenge is to have enough volunteers to cook and serve at the Cecil and Grace 
Bean Soup Kitchen monthly.   
 

Volunteers are needed on Saturdays, March 21, April 18 and May 16 to make and serve 
meals. We also need volunteers to make the casseroles and sandwiches on Saturday mornings 
beginning at 8 am at Good Shepherd (done by 9:30).   

 

Two drivers are needed to transport the food from Good Shepherd to the soup kitchen in Norristown at 11:30 am.   
 

Volunteers are also needed at the soup kitchen to serve beginning at 12 noon. You will be finished by 2:30. Youth ages 
12 and up can help us in the kitchen.  We also need volunteers to bake cookies to serve as dessert.   
 

Please drop cookies off at the church that week no later than Saturday morning by 11 am.   
 

We need to know who will help prepare, drive or serve so please sign-up in the narthex or on-line when avail-
able.  Please call or email Janice Rackovan at 610-715-2601, jcrackovan@gmail.com, with any questions or to sign-up.   
 

   PUB THEOLOGY  
 

  Please join Good Shepherd Church for God on Tap 
   Mondays, March 2nd, April 6th and May 4th—6:30pm to 8:00pm 
 

CHECK THE WEEKLY BULLETIN FOR THE TOPICS WE WILL BE DISCUSSING 

  McKenzie Brew House, 324 West Swedesford Road,  Berwyn, PA 19312 

                (only 5 miles from Good Shepherd) 

All ages are welcome who are interested in engaging in this conversation. 

 The Saison Room at McKenzie Brew House has been reserved starting at 6:30 PM for anyone ordering food. 

 At 7:15 PM we will begin the discussion. If you can't join us for a meal, please come at 7:15 PM for the discussion.  

Please Note: The servers will issue a separate check for each person in attendance with an 18% gratuity added on.   

Appetizers range from $8 to $12—Burgers & Sandwiches range from $10 to $18—Entrées range from $18 to $33 

             For a full menu please check their website at www.mckenziebrewhouse.com 
  

Please contact Karen Reimet with any questions: karenreimet@gmail.com  
Pub Theology description from website: pubtheology.com 

PUB 

THEOLOGY 
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WOMEN’S RETREAT 

For the Women of  Good Shepherd and their Friends  
March 27-28, 2020  

 

The retreat will begin on Friday evening at 7:00pm and end Saturday afternoon at 2:30pm.  It will 
be held at the Franciscan Spirituality Center, 609 S. Covent Road, Aston, PA - about 25 miles from 
Good Shepherd.  The cost is $80 which includes lodging, breakfast and lunch on Saturday.  Space 
is limited, so please contact the church office at gskopstaff@verizon.net to make your reservation!  
Scholarships are available, see Pastor Julie. 
 

This years theme is Ch-ch-ch-changes....Resting in God.    “Be present, merciful God ... that in 
the changes and chances of life, we may find rest in you.”  Life is full of transitions. Some more joyful and some 
more painful than others.  Where and how do we find our place in the journeys?   During our time together we will 
think and pray about making each transition.  Please bring something that represents a joyful transition and a chal-
lenging (or painful) transition that you are willing to share.   This year’s speaker is Pastor Ghislaine Cotnoir. 
 

Pastor Ghislaine Cotnoir received her M. Div. in 1986 from the Lutheran Seminary at Philadelphia (now United Lu-
theran Seminary). She was ordained the following year accepting a call to a congregation in Rochester NY.   Most of 
her ministry has been in chaplaincy sites spanning the age range.  She is trained as an Interim Pastor and has served 
in many congregations and agencies in Upstate New York and Southeastern PA synods.  Pastor G is mom to two 
grown daughters.   
 

If you would like to attend, please sign up on the signup sheet located on the card table in the Narthex. 
 Please contact Hele Vondra helevondra@hotmail.com with any questions.  

 MARCH BOOK CLUB AT GOOD SHEPHERD 

Monday, March 30, 2020 — The Giver of  Stars by Jojo Moyes 
 

Set in Depression-era America, a breathtaking story of five extraordinary women and their 
remarkable journey through the mountains of Kentucky and beyond, from the author of  
Me Before You and The Peacock Emporium. 
 

Alice Wright marries handsome American Bennett Van Cleve hoping to escape her stifling life 
in England.  But small-town Kentucky quickly proves equally claustrophobic, especially living 
alongside her overbearing father-in-law. So when a call goes out for a team of women to deliver 
books as part of Eleanor Roosevelt’s new traveling library, Alice signs on enthusiastically. 

 

The leader, and soon Alice's greatest ally, is Margery, a smart-talking, self-sufficient woman who's never asked a 
man's permission for anything. They will be joined by three other singular women who become known as the 
Horseback Librarians of Kentucky.  
 

What happens to them--and to the men they love--becomes a classic drama of loyalty, justice, humanity and passion. 
Though they face all kinds of dangers, they’re committed to their job--bringing books to people who have never had 
any, sharing the gift of learning that will change their lives. 
 

Based on a true story rooted in America’s past, The Giver of Stars is unparalleled in its scope.  At times funny,  

at others heartbreaking, this is a richly rewarding novel of women’s friendship, of true love, and of what happens 

when we reach beyond our grasp for the great beyond. 

New information about Women's Retreat:  You may sign up for Saturday only.  Our program will 

 begin at 9:15 am.  Fee is $40.  Lunch is included. 
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Breakfast with the Easter Bunny and Easter Egg HuntBreakfast with the Easter Bunny and Easter Egg HuntBreakfast with the Easter Bunny and Easter Egg HuntBreakfast with the Easter Bunny and Easter Egg Hunt    
Saturday, April  4th * 10:00A.M.—10:45 A.M. in Founders Hall 

Breakfast & Crafts will be from 10:00 to 10:40. 
The Easter Bunny & photos will be from 10:15 to 10:40. 

Easter Egg hunt will begin promptly at 10:45 and will finish quickly, so 
don’t be late.  Please bring a basket to collect goodies. 

R.S.V.P.to the church office by Monday, March 30thR.S.V.P.to the church office by Monday, March 30thR.S.V.P.to the church office by Monday, March 30thR.S.V.P.to the church office by Monday, March 30th    

    610610610610----265265265265----4545 or by email gskopstaff@verizon.net4545 or by email gskopstaff@verizon.net4545 or by email gskopstaff@verizon.net4545 or by email gskopstaff@verizon.net    

EASTER EGG HUNT  
DONATIONS NEEDED  

 

Donations of candy filled eggs are 
needed.  Please fill the eggs with  
peanut free candy and tape the  
seams of the eggs. Candy filled eggs  
can be brought to the church office 
by Wednesday, April 1st during  
office hours. 

XtáàxÜ `ÉÜÇ|Çz? TÑÜ|Ä DEà{XtáàxÜ `ÉÜÇ|Çz? TÑÜ|Ä DEà{XtáàxÜ `ÉÜÇ|Çz? TÑÜ|Ä DEà{XtáàxÜ `ÉÜÇ|Çz? TÑÜ|Ä DEà{— Brunch will be served in Founders Hall 

     We are asking the congregation to bring breakfast casseroles, bagels and toppings, fruit and/or 
veggie trays, or something that you would enjoy eating on Easter morning.  The Fellowship Com-
mittee will provide coffee, tea, orange juice, apple juice, etc.  It is a wonderful time of fellowship 
on a joyous morning.   

                            Lent at Good ShepherdLent at Good ShepherdLent at Good ShepherdLent at Good Shepherd 
 

Our Lenten season at Good Shepherd began on  
Ash Wednesday, February 26, 2020 at 6:00 P.M. with Soup Suppers 

 

Each week during Lent a different Good Shepherd group will prepare soup and bread for all.   
The meal is held in Founders Hall.  All are invited! 

 

March 4th -Worship and Music * March 11th - Open Sign Up 
March 18th - Sunday School/Youth * March 25th - Open Sign Up 

April 1st - Open Sign Up  
 

  

Following the meal, join us in the Sanctuary for a brief service, using the Holden Prayer Around the Cross 
liturgy as a way to focus our prayers as we turn towards Holy Week. As always, there will be special musical  
offerings each week provided by members of Good Shepherd.  
 

  

       Our theme this year is: 
    "Wilderness Time: A Time for Learning." 
 

  March 4th—The Rev. Karen M. Sease, Assistant to the Bishop for Vocations and Leadership/Mission 
             Advancement at the Southeastern Pennsylvania Synod (ELCA)  

March 11th —The Rev. Ghislaine Cotnoir, Interim Pastor  
March 18th —The Rev. Dr. William Flippin, Assistant to the Bishop and Director for Evangelical Mission at the  

                               Southeastern Pennsylvania Synod (ELCA)  
March 25th— The Rev. Dr. John A. Berntsen, Retired Pastor  

April 1st—The Rev. Bryan Penman, Pastor of St. Mark's Lutheran Church in Conshohocken 
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     Emily Jae Wagner 
Parents—Nate and Shelagh Wagner 

February 23, 2020 

 

In sure and certain hope of the  

resurrection to eternal life we remember the following 

Good Shepherd member who recently passed into God’s Kingdom: 
  

              Steve Aldworth  

Gifts & Memorials 
 

This past year was full of loss.  We are grateful for all of those who donated in remembrance of loved ones.  
 

Donations were received in the name of Charlotte Bunke from Barbara Petroske, Linda Quam, Fred & Nancy Brown, 
Rick & Ivana Anderson, Estelle & John Dolan, Edith Procopio, Lisa Santini, Dorothy Polinka, as well as an anonymous 
donor. 
 

Tacey Sava was honored by Harry & Betsy Smith, Barbara Petroske, Bob & Cindy Burke, V.J. & M.A. Wattai,  
William H. Papenhausen, Paul & Patricia Belyus, John & Joanne Kerr, Linda Mack, Betty Locker, Karen & Jen Lehman, 
Linda Quam, Karen Anne Lachenmayer, Charlie & Peggy Schmied, Janet King, Bob & Kim Irwin, Genevieve Devenney, 
Dorothy Polinka, Al & Barbara Schneider, Regina Rudolph, Ursel Sandt, Hearts & Hands Women’s Group,  
Eva Wynn, Joseph Esposito, Estelle & John Dolan, Stella Lyons, Edith Pochettino, Linda Longo, Robert & Maryanne 
Palecek, Barbara Sullivan, Ed Price, Wendy & Tom Wolber, Joan Banas, Lisa Santini, and Fred & Nancy Brown. 
 

All donations in the name of Ruth Richardson will be going to Hearts & Hands Women’s Group of Good  
Shepherd.  Thank you to Linda Mack, Sue & Edward Helenski, Bob & Kim Irwin, Betty Locker, Dorothy Polinka,  
Al & Barbara Schneider, Ken & Marie Hofmockel, Ursel Sandt, Jen & Karen Lehman, Harry & Betsy Smith,  
Bob & Cindy Burke, Karen Kornaga, Jacqueline & Brian Lawless-Neufer, Miriam Epps, Clark & Jamie Caughey,  
Joseph & Debra McGill,  Janet King, Estelle & John Dolan, Stella Lyons, Linda Quam, Fred & Nancy Brown,  
Pat Morgan, Edith Pochettino, Joan Banas, Anne Bressman, Eva Wynn, Hearts & Hands, John Richardson's Family, 
Edith Procopio, Ed Price, Janice Rackovan, and Lisa Santini. 
 

Marilyn Vaccarello was remembered by Harry & Anita Richter Jr, Linda Mack, Nancy Dye, Gerald & Mary Spidale,  
Nataliya Ananyeva, Edith Pochettino, Donna Page, and Jen & Karen Lehman. 
 

Joanne Kerr also left us this past year and donations were given by Patti Freed, Janet King, Gary Charlestein, Betty 
Locker, Estelle & John Dolan, Bob & Kim Irwin, Harry & Betsy Smith, David & Diane Smith, Janice Rackovan,  
Barbara Petroske, Linda Mack, John Melin, Jean Myers, Jen & Karen Lehman, Sue Helenski, Edith Procopio,  
Eva Wynn, Gabriel Mobayed, Hearts & Hands, Dorothy Polinka, Premier Dental Products, Ursel Sandt, Al & Barb 
Schneider, Lisa Santini, John Kerr, Carol Blaschak, and Fred & Nancy Brown. 
 

Dwanna Whiting donated in memory of her parents Henry & Bernice Chiles. 
 

We again want to thank all our members and friends who gave to honor our family in faith.  Along with the families, 
we are working on how best to use the donations. 
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THANK YOU FROM SAINT MICHAEL’S  
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THANK YOU  FROM CECIL AND GRACE BEAN’S SOUP KITCHEN 
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The Lutheran Church of the Good ShepherdThe Lutheran Church of the Good ShepherdThe Lutheran Church of the Good ShepherdThe Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd    
132 East Valley Forge Road 
King of Prussia, Pennsylvania 19406-2031 
(610)265-4545 (PHONE)    (610)265-4771 (FAX) 
Email:  gskopstaff@verizon.net 
Web:  www.gskop.org 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

THE SHEPHERD’S STAFF 

The Shepherd's News Spring 2020 

 
 

 

JUNE  ·  JULY  ·  AUGUST NEWSLETTER DEADLINE … Wednesday, May 13th JUNE  ·  JULY  ·  AUGUST NEWSLETTER DEADLINE … Wednesday, May 13th JUNE  ·  JULY  ·  AUGUST NEWSLETTER DEADLINE … Wednesday, May 13th JUNE  ·  JULY  ·  AUGUST NEWSLETTER DEADLINE … Wednesday, May 13th  
Please submit your articles to the Church Office using pink form in “forms” slot in front of mail cart.  
Email your print ready article to gskopstaff@verizon.net.   

        
OFFICE HOURSOFFICE HOURSOFFICE HOURSOFFICE HOURS    

    

Monday Monday Monday Monday ————    Friday  Friday  Friday  Friday      
9:00 9:00 9:00 9:00 A.M. A.M. A.M. A.M. ––––    NoonNoonNoonNoon    

    

SUNDAY  SCHEDULSUNDAY  SCHEDULSUNDAY  SCHEDULSUNDAY  SCHEDULE E E E     
8:30  and 10:45 A.M. Worship Services  
Education Hour—9:30 A.M. 

Summer Worship Schedule begins May 24, 2020—One Service—9:30 A.M. 

EMAIL ADDRESSES 

juliedewerth@gmail.com 
npratt@uls.edu 
gskopstaff@verizon.net 
goodshepmusic@yahoo.com 
gskoppreschool@verizon.net   

Pastor’s Mail 
Vicar Nathan 
Office Mail 
Music Mail 
Preschool  

 Pastor—Julie DeWerth 
Vicar—Nathan Pratt 

Director of Music Ministries—Ross Boerner 
Parish Administrator—Kay Shinners 
Preschool Director—Diane Smith 

Sexton—Ray Erwin 

610-308-2675 
610-265-4545 
484-369-1017 
610-265-4545 
610-265-0733 
610-265-4545 


